
WINDSOCK VILLAGE AVIATION CORPORTATION

WINDSOCK VILLAGE PROPERTY OWNERS

MINUTES OF 4/15/2010 MEETING

The April 15, 2010 meeting was convened at 6:30 PM at Bob Pustell’s home. Present were: Bob Pustell, Glen Mori, Bill Clegg, Bev Mason, Barbara Clifford, Don Medar and Doug MacIver. Guest present was Glenn Mason.

Aviation Portion of Meeting

It was confirmed that a quorum was present. Due to the absence of the Secretary, these minutes were taken by Board Member Bob Pustell.

The minutes of the 3/25/2010 meeting were reviewed. Barbara pointed out that the wording in the Treasurer’s report needs to be corrected. Ben King is in still in arrears for the current year only, he paid off the previous year when small claims action was initiated over the previous year‘s assessment. Peter will make the correction prior to posting the minutes.

With the above correction, the minutes of the 3/25/2010 meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported that we have about $3,000 of outstanding assessments from seven accounts. We have $335 in checking and $76,000 in savings. Barbara reported that we only have one account that is two years in arrears and that is the Eldridge account. That home has been foreclosed on and subsequently bought back by the bank. Barbara is working with the bank staff in an effort to get the arrears paid up. It appears that the bank has no legal obligation to pay the assessments but she is hopeful that they will pay up for the good will. We shall see.

The treasurer’s report was approved by the body with thanks to Barbara for her efforts.

Public Input: None.

Annual Meeting: Meeting will be the afternoon of June 5th at the Moore’s hangar (unless another spot volunteers itself). Barbara reviewed the preliminary budget, which is essentially the last budget numbers re-used except for minor adjustments to the donation to the Nature Conservancy and the Newsletter/website lines. There was discussion about the Runway Restoration Project and should the spending be there since there is debate over continuing the project or not. Several members pointed out that we are obligated to continue the project unless a motion is passed at annual meeting to change the plan, so the expense should be noted. The body agreed these numbers seem reasonable. The proposed budget will be revisited at the next Board meeting. The proposed agenda for the annual meeting was reviewed and found adequate. It, too, will be reviewed at the next Board meeting. It was confirmed that Mac and Karen will “do lunch” and Sonja will do the related soliciting for that lunch.

Ed Moore Request: Ed Moore was asked by the Ossipee Old Home Week Committee to write an item about Windsock Village. He sent a draft of his writing to the Board for review and comment. It was read to the Board. The Board discussed this and decided that it is not our place to edit or critique individual efforts. We commend Ed for his willingness to be involved and will tell him to proceed as he sees fit.

Other Business: None

Aviation meeting adjourned at 7:05 PM.

Property Owners Portion of Meeting

It was confirmed that a quorum was present. Due to the absence of the Secretary, these minutes were taken by Board Member Bob Pustell.

The minutes of the 3/25/2010 meeting were reviewed. Barbara pointed out that the wording in the Treasurer’s report needs to be corrected. Ben King is in still in arrears for the current year only, he paid off the previous year when small claims action was initiated over the previous year‘s assessment. Peter will make the correction prior to posting the minutes.

With the above correction, the minutes of the 3/25/2010 meeting were approved.

Treasurer’s Report: Barbara reported that we have about $6,000 of assessments outstanding from eleven accounts. We have $43,000 in the money market account, $111 in checking and $457 in the gazebo account. Barbara reported that we only have one account that is two years in arrears and that is the Eldridge account. That home has been foreclosed on and subsequently bought back by the bank. Barbara is working with the bank staff in an effort to get the arrears paid up. It appears that the bank has no legal obligation to pay the assessments but she is hopeful that they will pay up for the good will. We shall see. She reported that the Waldron account is current now. We finally got the $100 refund from Laconia Savings Bank for the inspection charge on a paving inspection that was not needed or performed but had been charged for.

The report was approved as presented.

A motion was made and seconded to move the Gazebo funds into the general funds rather than keep them in a separate bank account. Barbara confirmed that there would still be a discrete accounting entry for those funds until they are exhausted so the separate account is not needed. Motion passed.

Public Input: None.

Arcadia Trust Letter: The Arcadia Trust owns a property on Skyhawk Drive that has a fence along the taxiway. The fence is failing. We sent them a letter advising them of this problem and pointing out that we cannot be responsible for damage if it collapses. The owners of the trust have responded and Bev has sent them a copy of the handyman listings in the yellow pages to help them locate a repair contractor. We shall monitor.

Nature Conservancy Communication: The Conservancy sent us a proposed three page letter (two sides of one sheet, one side of a second) for our review. It summarizes the work to be done in our area as the Conservancy maintains and improves the land it controls around our property. They would like this information to be sent to our property owners with a planned mailing. They will provide copies of the letter, we just need to include it in a mailing. After discussion, a motion was made and approved to send the Conservancy letter out as requested. It is good information and the Conservancy has been a good neighbor.

Annual Meeting: The Property Owners Meeting will be first this year. The meeting will be the morning of June 5th at the Moore’s hangar (unless another spot volunteers itself). Barbara reviewed the preliminary budget, which is essentially the last budget numbers re-used except for minor adjustments to insurance and real estate taxes. Glenn Mason addressed the Board and suggested significant changes to the Road Maintenance, Drains and Tree Trimming line items that totaled up to a reduction of $11,000. About $8,000 of this is reduced upkeep costs due to the paving project and about $3,000 comes from deferring some work for a year. Glenn then reviewed for the Board how he would plan to spend his proposed road funds in the coming year. It was agreed that the proposed budget should reflect Glenn’s suggested changes. The Board thanked Glenn for his excellent care of our facility and for his willingness to reap savings for our Association even when it means cutting back revenue for his business. The proposed agenda was reviewed and left unchanged. It was confirmed that Mac and Karen will “do lunch” and Sonja will do the related soliciting for that lunch. The Board will perform a final review of the proposed budget and agenda at the next Board Meeting.

Ed Moore Request: Ed Moore was asked by the Ossipee Old Home Week Committee to write an item about Windsock Village. He sent a draft of his writing to the Board for review and comment. It was read to the Board. The Board discussed this and decided that it is not our place to edit or critique individual efforts. We commend Ed for his willingness to be involved and will tell him to proceed as he sees fit.

Public Input: None.

Other Business: Sonja Medar, with assorted Grandchildren, was “caught in the act” of doing a spring cleanup of our stretch of Ossipee Lake Road. The Board would like to commend them for doing this wonderful good deed. The Board also commends those residents who take bags with them as they walk our roads so that they can pick up trash. We recommend that more people should do this. It is sad that trash should appear on our roads, but it is good to see people doing something about it.

Meeting adjourned at 7:45 PM.

Next meeting May 6th at 6:30 PM at the Mason home.

